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FoP Government Constituent Group recommendations on Habitat III Issue Paper Public Space, Monday 29 June 2015

Recommendations to Habitat III Issue Paper on Public Space from the Future of Places Government Constituent Group 

1. The term “planning” not always easily understood – the focus on integrated national urban development plans can show a clearer picture. 

2. Government should particularly function as enablers for the creation of sustainable public space and spatial planning. Regional differences in planning tradition show a strong European planning another approach of rather bottom-up, people-based development. Which tradition will apply to LDCs in Africa for example? Is it possible to make the bottom up approach more universal?  

3. Regarding “statistic allocation of land to streets”: should rather state “streets and a comprehensive public space network”. Streets are considered public space but are not necessarily people-friendly and therefore a clarification is needed including making a distinction between different hierarchies of streets; roads, neighbourhood streets etc. More emphasis on the various functions that happen in streets and public spaces. 

4. A dimension of the urban commons is missing; sea, lake, river space is also a public space to be included in the definition of urban commons.

5. Discussing the economic value of public space we must be careful stating 

6. “Gentrification, with can improve…” as gentrification is complex and often has caused the eviction and relocation of people. For example, increasing property values has to be balanced by redistribution mechanisms, livelihood improvement etc.
7. Careful with European based thinking of what a good public space is. A global policy paper should not transcend cultural context. The paper is too much driven by Western European cities and concepts.
